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WELCOME 
NEW MEMBERS

The Knox County Farm Bureau 
would like to welcome the       

following to our organization

Emma Hawkinson
Jack Lawton
Bruce Weaver
Michael Bickerton
Olypina Carter
Brayden Knoblauch
Steven Schwab
John Shea
Chris & Stacey Spillum

By Dean Nelson
Dale J. (DJ) Cain, Rio. DJ is the son of 

Jarid and Christinel Cain. He is a 2020 
graduate of ROWVA High School and 
is attending the University of Illinois in 
Urbana-Champaign. DJ is a member of the 
Rio Livestock 4-H club.

Kathryn Goss, Galesburg. Kathryn is 
the daughter of Robert and Natalie Goss. 
She is a 2020 graduate of ROWVA High 
School and is attending Dakota State 
University in Madison, South Dakota. 
Kathryn is a member of the Walnut-Grove Progressors 
4-H Club.

Emma Hawksinson, Galesburg. Emma is the daugh-
ter of Matthew and Carrie Hawkinson. She is a 2020 
graduate of Galesburg High School and is attending the 
University of Illinois Urbana- Champaign. Emma is a 
member of the Henderson Aggies 4-H Club.

Each recipient will receive $750.00 to help with tu-
ition for college.

2020 Don Teel Scholarship 
Recipients Announced

Emma Hawkinson

Kathryn GossDJ Cain AVAILABLE NOW! 
Call the office to reserve 
your Grain Bin Safety 
Stickers today!

Thanks to Director 
Brian Nelson for sending 
us this picture of his 
reminder!

Grain Bin 
Safety

Stickers 
Available

From Illinois Farm Bureau
The application period is open for the IL Farm Bureau 2021 ALOT program.  

Agricultural Leaders of Tomorrow is an 8-week program that focuses on five key 
areas:

•	 Communication & Engagement
•	 Political Involvement
•	 Agricultural Economics
•	 Current Global Issues
•	 Professional Leadership Development
This years program will take place throughout southern Illinois, based in Mt. 

Vernon but will included a blend of in person and virtual meetings.  The cost for the 
program is $700, which includes meals, lodging and all of your materials.  

The application period runs through November 15th.  Interviews will be conduct-
ed on December 17th in Franklin, IL, with a maximum of 25 participants chosen to 
take part in the program.

More information and the application are available at, http://www.ilfb.org/get-
involved/agriculture-leaders-of-tomorrow/. 

2021 ALOT Information Available



Members are always welcome at 
Knox County Farm Bureau’s Board of 
Director meetings.  They are held the 
third Thursday of each month. Please 
call for times.
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Porktober: Time to salute pork 
My husband had never acted so de-

lighted about supper.
He sat on the porch in anticipation of 

my first attempt at barbecued baby back 
ribs on our new smoker. He inhaled the 
smoky aroma from his porch seat, sipped 
a choice beverage, and voiced approval 
during the final un-foiling of the fare. The 
pile of rib bones after the meal told the 
finger-licking tale: I had found his new 
favorite meal. 

Our family has always enjoyed pork 
but established a deeper-seated love for 
“The Other White Meat” since the gift of 
a pellet smoker. Now, a variety of smoked 
cuisine ranks among our traditional pork 
entrees. Oven-baked pork tenderloin re-
purposes well as pork stir fry. The kids 
clean their plates of pork chops, grilled to 
a safe and moist internal temperature of 
145 degrees Fahrenheit.

Pork represents the world’s most 
widely eaten meat, and Illinois ranks No. 
4 in the United States for its production. 
While the industry collectively gives a 

nod to hog farmers for National Pork 
Month in October, our household salutes 
them year-round with fresh bacon in the 
fridge and extra packages in the freezer. 
Most Sundays, I brown our favorite pork 
sausage for homemade pizzas or the oc-
casional sausage gravy over biscuits for a 
special breakfast.

While we dine on pork products on 
Sunday morning, hog farmers tend to 
chores, a daily cycle uninterrupted by 
weekends and holidays. More than 2,000 
Illinois farms raise pigs, a number that 
included our family farm years ago. Today, 
our state’s hog farmers raise more with 
less, often in climate-controlled, bio-
secure barns, a preferred environment for 
an animal that does not sweat, contrary to 
the popular expression.

Our state’s hog farmers deserve extra 

praise and support this year, having faced 
unimaginable stresses and decisions due 
to the COVID-19 outbreak. Nationwide 
actions to control the pandemic disrupted 
the food supply chain and forced emer-
gency pig depopulation, devastating to the 
mental and financial health of family hog 
farms nationwide. 

Easter dinner wouldn’t be the same 
without making Grandma’s ham recipe. 
Ham sandwiches help us through the har-
vest season. Our daughter misses those 
fairground pork burgers as much as ex-
hibiting at the county and state fairs, both 
canceled due to COVID.  

With a cleared social calendar, we 
smoked ribs again on a pre-harvest 
Sunday afternoon. The activity fills six 
hours, offering a pandemic-friendly way 
to praise pork from the front porch. 

Getting To Know Your 
Farm Bureau Policy

121. STATE AND LOCAL FINANCE 
(Shortened Version)

We will analyze any proposed changes 
in state tax rates as to the effect any change 
would have on the economy and competi-
tiveness of the State of Illinois in relation to 
the state tax rates imposed by neighboring 
states and take the appropriate action on 
such proposed changes. 

We support: 
1. An overall tax structure for state and 

local governments in Illinois that includes a 
moderate flat rate state income tax, a mod-
erate local real property tax, sales tax, motor 
fuel tax, cigarette tax, liquor tax, and other 
special taxes. 

We oppose: 
1. Imposing additional taxes or increases 

in tax rates upon property unless approved 
by a referendum of local voters at a primary 
or general election. We oppose the use of a 
backdoor referendum. 

Photo Courtesy National Pork Producers

White Pork 
Temperature 

Ranges
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Save 25% off Regular Menu 
Price Orders when you order 
online at papajohns.com
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September Board Highlights

KCFB Board 
Attendance 2019-2020

(P) Present
(A) Absent

The meeting of the Board of Directors 
of the Knox County Farm Bureau was held 
on September 17, 2020 in person with some 
directors joining virtually.

Education & Outreach – Tara Bohnert 
Yoder

Nothing to report at this time.
Farm Business – Todd West
Nothing to report at this time.
Government and Policy – Jeff Link
Nothing to report at this time.
Member Relations – Matt Hulsizer
Nothing to report at this time.
Foundation – Hailey Weyhrich
The Foundation Board of Directors met 

on August 25 for their quarterly meeting.
PrimeTimers – Hailey Weyhrich
Nothing to report currently.
Young Farmers – Jeff Grady 
The Cover Crop Project is ongoing. 

Young Farmers met on July 23 and cleaned 
out the flower bed at the building for the 
AITC pollinator plot.

KAC – Hailey Weyhrich
The KAC Condominium Association 

Board met on August 25. The Meritorious 
Service to Ag Award was discussed.

OLD BUSINESS
No old business was discussed.
NEW BUSINESS
The KCFB Board of Directors approved 

the KAC Condominium Association 
Board’s nomination for the Meritorious 
Service to Ag Award. 

The IAA Annual Meeting will be 
held virtually on December 5. Only our 
4 delegates, 1 alternate, and manager 
will be able to attend the live District 8 
session.

Are you ready for your teen  
to take the wheel?
Being the parent of a teen driver isn’t easy. You hold your breath every time they pull out of the driveway  
and stay up late just to hear the car pull into the garage. 

That’s why we want you to talk to your teen about safe driving habits early and often. Get the conversation 
started with these tips they can use before they hit the road.

•  Set your phone to “Do Not Disturb.”

•  Pick your playlist and get your tunes started before driving.

•  Enable your Bluetooth and put your phone away.

We can’t keep you from worrying about your teen driver, but we can help you save some money  
with our Good Student, Multi-Car, and Teen Driver Discounts.

Call today to see if you qualify.

0819-508HC_C-13581-7/14/2020

Amount and availability of discounts vary by state.  
Auto insurance policies issued by COUNTRY Mutual Insurance 
Company®, COUNTRY Preferred Insurance Company® or 
COUNTRY Casualty Insurance Company®, Bloomington, IL.

JEREMY KLEINE 
309-342-3177

MICHAEL WHITE 
309-342-3177

JOE YOUNGMAN                             
AGENCY MANAGER 
309-686-7050

JOHN RYNER 
309-342-1607

JASON LUMBERRY 
309-342-1647

PATRICK YOUNG 
309-342-5316

ED JOHNSON 
309-342-1646

0719-503HC_D-13581-7/10/2020

Got one headed back to school?
Whether they’re entering first grade, a freshman in high school or headed off to college, 
let’s get together so I can help make sure your insurance coverage meets your needs.

JOHN RYNER 
309-342-1607

JASON LUMBERRY 
309-342-1647

JOE YOUNGMAN                               
AGENCY MANAGER  
309-686-7050

PATRICK YOUNG 
309-342-5316

ED JOHNSON 
309-342-1646

MICHAEL WHITE 
309-342-3177

JEREMY KLEINE 
309-342-3177
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At West Central FS, Inc. our mission 
statement is to bring long term value and 

profitability to our patron owners. This is why for the 
2021 crop season we are pleased to offer you 0% financing  

on both seed and crop protection.* 

This FS Agri-Finance program allows you to book your seed and crop protection 
 needs early and take advantage of prepay discounts without having to write a check.  

We hope you will take advantage of this money saving offer.

*Minimum seed purchase required   

bringing you what’s next ™

WHAT’S NEXT:
FINANCE FOCUSED ON THE FUTURE

For more information, contact:

Jennifer M Sparrow
Agri-Finance Specialist
309-221-5620

Your phone, your wardrobe, your contact 
information. These three things have some-
thing in common. Can you guess what it is? 

If you said, “you update all of them,” give 

Are your beneficiaries up to date? 
yourself a pat on the back (sorry, we don’t 
actually have prizes for the correct answer). 
You update these things regularly, but how 
often do you update your beneficiaries? 

What’s new with you? 
If you haven’t reviewed your beneficiary 

designations recently, ask yourself these 
questions:

•	 Has your marital status changed?
•	 Have you had a chi Id?
•	 Have you changed jobs recently?
If you answered “yes” to any of these, you 

probably should do a quick beneficiary des-
ignation review. Why is it important?

•	 Grief is already hard enough - The 
people you care about will already be deal-
ing with a lot if something should happen 
to you. By keeping everything up to date, 
you can help make the whole process a little 
easier for them.

•	 Secondary- just as important- If 
something happens to your primary ben-
eficiary, your secondary beneficiary is next. 

Make sure to keep your contingent benefi-
ciaries up to date too.

•	 What will? - Certain things, like 
life insurance policies, bank, and retirement 
accounts take precedence over your will. If 
the identified beneficiary of those policies 
and accounts don’t match your will, then 
your assets could go to someone you don’t 
want them to.

Regular updates aren’t limited to just 
your phone, wardrobe or contact informa-
tion. Keeping your selected beneficiaries 
up to date is a simple step that you can take 
toward protecting your family’s financial 
future. 

Life insurance policies issued by 
COUNTRY life Insurance Company& 
and COUNTRY Investors life Assurance 
Company&, Bloomington, IL. 
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 Hailey’s Manager Update
October 2020 marks three years that 

I have been in Knox County! While it 
seems that it has been longer than that, 
I have learned and grown so much in 
these three years. I have great Directors 
and staff that make this job easy and 
worthwhile. Knox County and its mem-
bers also make programs and ideas 
come to life to benefit all. 

While we have been challenged this 
year, I am sure that we will come back 
with bigger and better programs when 
we are able to conduct them in person. 
2020 has taught us all to adapt and try 
new things, but Farm Bureau is all about 
grassroots and it is time that we can get 
back together in person to accomplish 
our mission.

Last October, I talked about the need 
for the USMCA to pass and how I was 
hoping that harvest would start soon for 
farmers. This October, we are focusing 
on the election and harvest has started. 
Thankfully, 2020 has allowed harvest to 

be “normal-ish” even though the 
weather hasn’t totally cooperated or 
as I write this, we will be back to 80 
degrees this weekend instead of the 
60’s like we had been having. Here’s 
to a safe and bountiful harvest!
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October is Breast Cancer Awareness 
Month.  Breast cancer is one of the leading 
causes of death, with one in eight women 
diagnosed each year in the U.S. and Canada, 
and an estimated 304,880 new cases expect-
ed by the end of 2020. 

The main factors that influence breast 
cancer risk are being female and getting 
older, according to the CDC; however, 
you can reduce your risk by maintaining a 
healthy weight, eating a diet rich in fruits 
and vegetables, exercising and limiting alco-
hol consumption.

Some symptoms and warning signs of 
breast cancer are— 

• New lump in the breast or underarm 
(armpit). 

• Thickening or swelling of part of the 
breast. 

• Irritation or dimpling of breast skin. 
• Redness or flaky skin in the nipple area 

or the breast. 
• Pulling in of the nipple or pain in the 

nipple area. 
• Nipple discharge other than breast 

milk, including blood. 
• Any change in the size or the shape of 

the breast. 
• Pain in the breast 
 Early detection is key to fighting breast 

cancer and can lead to an easier treatment 
plan. And one of the best methods of early 
detection is an annual mammogram. A 
mammogram is a simple, routine screening 
that helps detect breast cancer earlier than 
waiting for symptoms to appear. Regular 
mammograms are recommended for women 
40 years of age and older. If you are at higher 
risk for breast cancer, you may need to begin 
regular mammograms sooner.

The Illinois Breast & Cervical Cancer 
Program provides FREE mammograms, 
clinical breast exams, and pap tests, with the 
provider of YOUR choice, to women who 
qualify!  There are no income guidelines for 
this program. You may be eligible for this 
program if

•         You are a woman.
•         You live in Knox, Warren or 

Henderson County.
•         You have no medical insurance, 

including Medicaid or Medicare Part B, or 
your health insurance will not cover these 
services.

•         You are between 35 and 64 years 
old.  *younger women with symptoms may 
also qualify.

Call the Knox County Health 
Department 309-344-2224 to see if you 
qualify.

Early Detection is the Best Prevention!
 
 

Routine mammograms, breast exams and pap tests can detect cancer
early and provide you with better treatment options and results.
IBCCP provides FREE mammograms, clinical breast exams and pap
tests, with the provider of YOUR choice, to those who qualify!
 
You may be eligible for this program if:
• You are living in Knox, Warren or Henderson County.
• You are between the ages of 35 and 64.
• You have no Medicaid or Medicare Part B.
• Your health insurance will not cover these services, the deductible is
a financial hardship, or you have no health insurance.
 
For more information about the program, or to make an appointment,
call the Knox County Health Department at (309) 344-2224.

ILLINOIS BREAST AND 
CERVICAL CANCER PROGRAM
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FOR SALE: 1964 Classic Chevy C-10 
Pickup. Dark blue, chrome wheels with white 
lettered tires; 350 cu. in. Chevy motor. 4 
bbl. carb, 4-speed tans, Hurst shifter. Cloth 
bucket seats. Tilt wheel, radio, and heater. 
$11,500.00 Firm. Call 309-368-2733

FOR SALE: Sturdy Storm Windows, 54x28. 
$10 each. Call 309-337-0564.
FOR SALE: Wood Windows, 28x28. $7 
each. Call 309-337-0564.
FOR SALE: Walnut, 440 Board Feet, 3/4" 
thick, $2.50/board foot. Call 309.344.3159 

If you sell your items, please contact the Knox County Farm Bureau office 
at 309-342-2036 or email assistant@knoxcfb.org, so we can provide our 
readers with up-to-date information.

PrimeTimers News  
The committee did not meet in September and will not meet in October.

MEMBERSHIP RECRUITER 
OF THE MONTH

	
The Knox County Farm Bureau would like to recognize COUNTRY 
Financial Representative Jeremy Kleine as the top membership 
recruiter in September Jeremy signed 3 new associate members.
Call your COUNTRY Representative for all your insurance and 
financial needs. 

County Fair Pork Kabobs 
by Jennifer Campbell - The Farmwife Feeds
These sweet slightly spicy sticky pork chunks on a stick are a classic.
EQUIPMENT

•	 skewers for grilling
INGREDIENTS

•	 2 pound pork - cubed Loin works best
•	 1/2 cup brown sugar
•	 4 teaspoons cajun seasoning we use Tony Chachere’s: Creole Original 
Seasoning

INSTRUCTIONS
0.	 Combine the brown sugar and cajun seasoning in a bowl large enough 
to hold the pork.
1.	 Pat dry the pork cubes and place in the seasoning mixture - stir to coat 
the pork, or you can use a sealable bowl and shake.
2.	 Allow pork to sit in the seasoning mix for at least 45 minutes -after about 
10 minutes the sugar will start to dissolve in the moisture from the pork and will 
create a syrupy liquid as it marinates
3.	 Place marinated pork cubes on your skewers and reserve the remaining 
marinade that is now a liquid in a small bowl to brush on the kabobs as they 
cook.
4.	 With grill on medium-low heat cook the kabobs turning and brushing 
with extra marinade - keep in mind as you brush the marinade on that it needs to 
cook and not to brush it on as you take the kabobs off of the heat.
5.	 Kabobs are done when internal temperature of 145°

KCFB Joins the Web
	 On November 1, 2000, Knox County Farm Bureau launched their own web-

site- www.knoxcfb.org, joining the millions of companies around the world with a 
presence on the Internet.

Knox County Farm Bureau Manager Jennifer Beard said, “www.knoxcfb.org of-
fer our members the opportunity to find out more about the local organization, our 
benefits, services, and history.” She added, “One page contains the Knox County 
Farm Bureau’s latest news, one emphasizes the opportunities available, and another 
has been designed to inform our members about legislative highlights.”

“Our “Links Page” connects various ag organization, the Chicago Board of Trade, 
AgriVisor Services, Grainger, and other,” said Beard. She also mentioned the “Market 
Page” will be updated each day for farmers interested in finding out the elevator’s 
closing prices, the Farm Service Agency’s LDP rates and posted county prices.

Regarding future plans for the site, Beard said the Farm Bureau hopes to have a 
picture page connected to the web-site in the near future, showing pictures from pro-
grams, promotions, and Ag in the Classroom efforts.

To place ads in the Bulletin or on the website, you must be a Knox 
County Farm Bureau member.  Call 309-342-2036 or email us at          
assistant@knoxcfb.org by the second to last Friday of each month to 
place your ad.

All rights reserved. Case IH is a trademark registered in the United States and many other countries,  
owned by or licensed to CNH Industrial N.V., its subsidiaries or affiliates. 

664 US Highway 150 E • Galesburg, IL 61401
(309) 341-4360 • www.birkeys.com

Fall tillage helps improve moisture 
management. The Ecolo-Tiger® 875 series 
disk ripper takes the first step by breaking 
up yield-robbing compaction. AFS Soil 
Command™ technology further enhances 
machine performance by allowing you to 
control every component as field conditions 
change. Talk with our team to learn more!

DON’T LET LAST SEASON’S MOISTURE 

DAMPEN YOUR YIELD.
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Brett Goodwin
Katie Sturtewagen
Bryan Manny

   Justin McKeown

Cell-309-221-9780
STRUCTURES MARKETING  

SPECIALIST


